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Anti-Dumping Review Panel 
Attention: Scott Ellis 
c/- ADRP Secretariat, Legal Services Branch 
Department of Industry, Science, Energy and Resources 
10 Binara Street 
CANBERRA CITY   ACT   2601 
 
 
Dear Mr Ellis, 
 

ADRP Review No. 2020/130 
Steel Reinforcing Bar exported from the Republic of Korea, Singapore, Spain 

(except Nervacero S.A.) and Taiwan (except Power Steel Co. Ltd.) 
 Continuation Inquiry 546 

 
As you are aware, a report of the findings of the reinvestigation conducted in respect of 
Anti-Dumping Review Panel (ADRP) Review No. 2020/130 is due to you by Wednesday, 
7 April 2021. 

I request an extension of 90 days (to Tuesday, 6 July 2021), to provide my reinvestigation 
report to you. I request this extension on the grounds that: 

• you have requested that the normal value determined for the Korean exporter Daehan 
Steel Co., Ltd (Daehan) in Continuation Inquiry 546 be reinvestigated. On 
12 March 2021, the Commission received a submission from Daehan1 in respect of the 
conduct of the reinvestigation as it concerned its normal value. Daehan submitted that 
the Commission now has before it, a verified source of information that is most relevant 
to its normal value for the purposes of the reinvestigation. This information has been 
provided in respect of Review of Measures 566 – steel reinforcing bar exported from 
the Republic of Korea, Singapore, Spain (except Nervacero S.A.) and Taiwan (except 
Power Steel Co. Ltd.) (Review 566); 

• the Commission is currently considering Daehan’s submission and is in the process of 
verifying the data and information supplied by Daehan in Review of Measures 566, 
which merits additional time and activities; 

• the Commission has received other submissions from interested parties in relation to 
the reinvestigation, which are also subject to consideration;2 and  

 I now propose to publish a preliminary reinvestigation report on the public record to 
address the matters raised in the submissions.3  I will then have regard to all 

                                                           
1 Continuation Inquiry 546 Electronic Public Record (EPR 546), record no. 41.  
2 EPR 546 record no.40 and no. 42.  
3 On 26 February 2021, the Commission notified interested parties that it intended not to publish preliminary 
findings on the public record in view of the limited scope of the reinvestigation (EPR 546, record no. 39 
refers). However, the nature of the submissions received subsequent to the publication of the file note is 
such that I now consider the publication of my preliminary findings merited.   

Anti-Dumping Commission 
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submissions received within a reasonable timeframe in response to the preliminary 
report, to provide interested parties with procedural fairness. 

Please contact the case manager at investigations2@adcommission.gov.au directly, 
should you require any clarification. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Dr Bradley Armstrong PSM 
Commissioner 
Anti-Dumping Commission 
 

31 March 2021 
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